February
Twenty-Sixth
19486

Mr. 7illiam Green, Pres,
American Federation of Labor
‘ashington, D, C,

Dear Mr. Green:

It was a special pleasure to me to hear your address
before the Dade County Bar Association at Miami a few weeks
ag0o, and to have the opportunity of meeting and talking with you
after the conclusion of tie meetinge.

I can well understand the high regard you are held
both by labor and managment and was paMicularly pleased with
with the information you mentioned in your address that such
a small percent of the men connected with your Union were
uncoennected in strikes,

My I say that I wish there were more leaders for
labor like you and that I hope to have the pleasure of see=-
ing you at different times in the future,

My best personal wishes8.

Very truly yours,

Joseph D, Harkins




